
  
  

February 8, 2021 

 

Governor Jared Polis 

State Capitol Building 

200 E. Colfax Ave., Rm. 136 

Denver, CO, 80203 

Submitted via email to governorpolis@state.co.us 

 

Governor’s Expert Emergency Epidemic Response Committee (GEEERC) 

Submitted via email to shannon.rossiter@state.co.us 

 

Jill Hunsaker Ryan, Executive Director 

Colorado Department of Public Health & Environment 

4300 Cherry Creek Drive South  

Denver, CO 80246 

Submitted to https://covid19.colorado.gov/CovidConcerns & via email to Jill.Ryan@state.co.us 

 

RE: COVID-19 Vaccination Distribution and Immigrant Detention 

 

Dear Governor Polis, GEEERC, and Executive Director Hunsaker Ryan: 

We write as the Rocky Mountain Immigrant Advocacy Network (“RMIAN”) and the Colorado 

Medical Coalition for Human Rights. Thank you for your proactive steps to secure the state of 

Colorado in the face of the continued threat of COVID-19. As concerned community partners 

dedicated to serving immigrant communities, we write to urge you to address the critical challenge 

posed by immigrant detention facilities in Colorado.  

Immigrants are a vital part of our communities and are essential to the identity of Colorado as a 

state. Hundreds of Coloradan residents are affected by the issue of civil immigration detention, 

with parents, spouses, children or loved ones separated from their families and held in confinement 

by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (“ICE”) or the Office of Refugee Resettlement 

(“ORR”). As immigration advocates and health professionals we remain firmly committed to the 

safe release of all individuals from these facilities and recognize the importance of ensuring the 

health and safety of those who are forced to remain detained.  

We now know that detained immigrants are at high risk for COVID-19.1 Where transmission 

occurs matters; the context of transmission “affects the basic reproduction number, leading to more 

 
1 Am. Medical Ass’n, AMA Policy Calls for More COVID-19 Prevention for Congregate Settings (Nov. 17, 2020), 

https://www.ama-assn.org/press-center/press-releases/ama-policy-calls-more-covid-19-prevention-congregate-
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secondary infections in densely populated settings.”2  Immigration detention centers “have space 

and population densities similar to those of cruise ships,” which have been found to have 

“astonishingly high” COVID-19 reproduction numbers.3 Within detention facilities, personal 

protective equipment and administrative controls are “extremely challenging to implement.”4 

Further, immigrants in detention facilities with ongoing COVID-19 outbreaks are denied access to 

the immigration court and due process protections. RMIAN has witnessed individuals under 

quarantine struggle to communicate with advocates, face delays in their requests for release under 

bond and for relief from deportation as hearings are rescheduled, and fail to gather evidence as 

movement within the facilities is restricted. 

Apart from the health risks to and loss of due process rights for detained immigrants, outbreaks 

within congregate care settings are public health issues for the whole community as these settings 

become epicenters of transmission and disease.5 As infectious disease specialist Carlos Franco-

Paredes and state representative Yadira Caraveo write, these facilities are not “hermetically 

sealed.”6 Even if correctional officers are vaccinated, individuals continue to be released and 

transferred among facilities, and service providers must continue to visit.  

Colorado is home to the Aurora ICE Processing Center (“Aurora facility”), operated by for-profit 

corporate GEO Group, Inc, as well as an ORR facility for unaccompanied minor children in 

Westminster. Immigrants are also held at the Teller County Jail, located in Divide, Colorado. The 

Aurora facility has been the site of an ongoing COVID-19 outbreak.7 Currently, around eight 

dormitories out of approximately 25 occupied dormitories at the Aurora facility are under 

quarantine. As of January 20, 2021, ICE reported 52 confirmed cases under isolation or monitoring 

and 181 cumulative cases.8 

 
settings; see also CO Health Inst., The Pandemic Behind Bars: COVID-19, Vaccination, and the People in Colorado’s 

Prisons and Jails (Jan. 28, 2021), https://www.coloradohealthinstitute.org/research/pandemic-behind-bars. 
2 William D. Lopez, et al., Preventing the Spread of COVID-19 in Immigration Detention Centers Requires the Release 

of Detainees, 111 Am. J. Pub. Health 110 (Nov. 19, 2020), https://doi.org/10.2105/AJPH.2020.305968. 
3 Id.  
4 Id.  
5 Carlos Franco-Paredes & Yadira Caraveo, Guest commentary: Colorado should give incarcerated people higher 

priority for COVID vaccine, Denver Post, Dec. 21, 2020, https://www.denverpost.com/2020/12/21/opinion-prisoners-

colorado-covid-vaccine/. 
6 Id. 
7 See, e.g. Conor McCormick-Cavanagh, COVID Cases: 64 GEO Group Employees in Aurora Test Positive, 

Westword, Nov. 17, 2020, https://www.westword.com/news/geo-group-staffers-in-aurora-experiencing-covid-

outbreak-11845164; Conor McCormick-Cavanagh, There's an Ongoing COVID Outbreak at the Aurora ICE Facility, 

Westword, Oct. 26, 2020, https://www.westword.com/news/ice-covid-outbreak-aurora-immigration-detention-

facility-11832279; Conor McCormick-Cavanagh, Detainee Transfers Lead to COVID-19 Increase at Aurora ICE 

Facility, Westword, Sept. 4, 2020, https://www.westword.com/news/covid-uptick-at-aurora-ice-facility-coming-

from-transfers-11789164. 
8 ICE Guidance on COVID-19, U.S. Immigration & Customs Enf’t (Jan. 21, 2021), https://www.ice.gov/coronavirus. 
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While immigrant detention facilities are under the jurisdiction of the federal government, there are 

clear requirements9 for the operation of these facilities, which include explicit requirements to 

coordinate with and abide by state and local public health mandates.  

During a pandemic when the actions of a few can impact the wellbeing of so many, accountability 

for those who run detention facilities is paramount. The humanitarian crisis posed by the spread 

of COVID-19 in immigration detention facilities in Colorado has disastrous consequences for 

those detained in these facilities, as well as neighboring communities.  

The American Medical Association recently adopted a policy10 in support of improved health 

measures of prioritizing vaccine access to vulnerable individuals in immigrant detention. The 

policy notes, “Recognizing that detention center and correctional workers, incarcerated people, 

and detained immigrants are at high risk for COVID-19, the new policy also makes clear that these 

individuals should be prioritized in receiving access to safe, effective COVID-19 vaccines in the 

initial phases of distribution.”11 

We also believe that individuals in detention harbor serious fears and mistrust towards detention 

operators, and as a result may not feel safe accepting vaccines from staff who work directly for or 

alongside their jailers. Given these serious challenges around trust towards detention operators we 

believe that public health officials and the community can play a vital role with respect to how 

vaccinations and information are presented and shared with individuals inside these facilities.  

To that end we appeal to your respective offices to ensure the following with respect to the plans, 

processes, and procedures related to the COVID-19 vaccine. 

1. Colorado must include immigrant detention facilities located in the state of 

Colorado in any plan related to securing our communities.  

2. The Governor’s Expert Emergency Epidemic Response Committee should meet 

with stakeholders on the issue of immigrant detention, including detained and 

impacted individuals, community organizations, health professionals, and 

experts on immigration detention. 

3. Colorado must do everything in its power to protect the health and safety of 

individuals in these facilities, including prioritizing their access to the COVID-19 

vaccine, while providing them an informed choice with respect to any decisions 

related to vaccination.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

ROCKY MOUNTAIN IMMIGRANT ADVOCACY NETWORK (RMIAN) 

COLORADO MEDICAL COALITION FOR HUMAN RIGHTS 

 
9 U.S. Immigration & Customs Enf’t, Enf’t & Removal Operations, COVID-19 Pandemic Response Requirements 

(Oct. 27, 2020), https://www.ice.gov/doclib/coronavirus/eroCOVID19responseReqsCleanFacilities.pdf. 
10 Am. Medical Ass’n, AMA Policy Calls for More COVID-19 Prevention for Congregate Settings (Nov. 17, 2020), 

https://www.ama-assn.org/press-center/press-releases/ama-policy-calls-more-covid-19-prevention-congregate-

settings. 
11 Id. 
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Janine Young, MD, FAAP, Associate Professor, Department of General Pediatrics, University of 

Colorado School of Medicine 

 

Jaime Moo-Young, MD, Assistant Professor of General Internal Medicine, University of 

Colorado School of Medicine 

 

Jennifer J. Whitfield, MD MPH, Associate Professor, Department of Emergency Medicine, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine/Denver Health 

Shale L. Wong, MD, MSPH, Executive Director, Eugene S. Farley, Jr. Health Policy Center 

Kristine Knuti Rodrigues, MD, MPH, Assistant Professor of Pediatrics 

Molly E.W. Thiessen, MD, FACEP, Associate Professor, Department of Emergency Medicine, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Michelle Haas, MD, Associate Professor of Infectious Disease, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine, Denver Public Health 

Matthew K. Wynia, MD, MPH, Director, Center for Bioethics and Humanities, Professor, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine and Colorado School of Public Health 

Mark A. Levine, MD, FACP, Clinical Professor of Medicine, Faculty Associate, Center for 

Bioethics and Humanities 

Cory Hussain, MD, Infection Control, Infectious Diseases, Denver Health, LINqS faculty, 

Internal Medicine, CU Anschutz 

Daniel Kortsch, MD, University of Colorado School of Medicine, Denver Health, Family 

Medicine 

Heather Young, MD, Medical Director of Infection Prevention, Internal Medicine, Denver 

Health Medical Center, Staff Physician, Internal Medicine, University of Colorado Hospital 

Danielle Loeb, MD, MPH, Associate Professor, Department of Medicine, Division of General 

Internal Medicine, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Nita Gonzales, M.Ed., Nuevo Amanecer 

Gina Grove, CNM, OBGYN, Denver Health 

Kenneth Novoa, MD, Psychiatry, Denver Health Medical Center, Assistant Professor, 

Psychiatry, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Ahmad Adi, MD, MPH, Senior Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine 

Anna Ruman, MD, Assistant Professor, Hospital Medicine, Children’s Hospital Colorado  

Shawn Cohen, LCSW, Social Worker, Pediatrics, Denver Health 
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Jacqueline Beltran, DO 

Schirmer, MD, Physician, Primary Care, Iora Health 

Rachel Harmon, LCSW, Supervisor, Early Childhood Mental Health Consultation, Denver 

Health, Volunteer, Denver Health Human Rights Clinic 

Trina Seefeldt, PhD, Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Dale Terasaki, MD, MPH, Attending Physician, Behavioral Health, Denver Health 

Anne Steele, LPN, The Denver Hospice 

Jaime Lanin, MSW, LCSW, Early Childhood Mental Health Consultant, School-Based Mental 

Health, Denver Health 

Matthew Pesko, MD, Clinical Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine, Clinical Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, Denver Health 

Jennifer Bundrick, MD, Associate Program Director Forensic Psychiatry Fellowship, Forensic 

Psychiatry, University of Colorado Denver Medical School, Psychiatrist, Senior Instructor, 

Psychiatry, Colorado Department of Corrections 

Charisse Dawkins, MSW, Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Charity Lehn, MD, Family Physician with Obstetrics, Family Medicine, Denver Health, 

Assistant Professor, Family Medicine, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Claire Schultz, MD 

Leana May Moser, DO, Assistant Professor of Pediatrics, Section of Emergency Medicine, 

Children's Hospital Colorado, Assistant Professor, Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Lauren Barr, MSW, Social Work, UC Health 

Robin List, MSW, LCSW, LCSW Therapist, School-Based Mental Health, Denver Health 

Katherine Ochoa, MD, General Internal Medicine, Denver Health, Instructor, General Internal 

Medicine, University of Colorado 

Katie Raffel, MD, University of Colorado, Denver Health  

Jeanne Teske, MSW, Ambulatory Services, Denver Health 

Jamaluddin Moloo, MD, Professor, Clinical Medicine, School of Medicine, University of 

Colorado 

Natalie Cicotello, MSW, Denver Health 

Isabel Hardee, MD, Resident Physician, Pediatrics, University of Colorado 
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David A. Brown, DO, Senior Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Aviva K. Olsavsky, MD, Assistant Professor, Psychiatry, CU Anschutz School of Medicine, 

Assistant Professor, Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children’s Hospital Colorado  

Andrew White, MD, Resident, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Jennifer Hagman-Hazell MD, Professor - Faculty, Psychiatry, University of Colorado, Medical 

Director, Eating Disorders Program, Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children's Hospital 

Colorado 

Judy Reaven, PhD, Professor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 

Dana Steidtmann, PhD 

Kay Sasser, MA, LPC, Faculty, Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children's Colorado 

Helena Villalobos, MD, University of Colorado Med Peds  

Julie A. Venci, MD, Internal Medicine and Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Benjamin Feijoo, MD, Family Medicine, Denver Health 

Andrew Freddo, MD, PhD 

Bilaal Ahmed, MD, MPH, Denver Health 

Megan Harper, MD 

Heather Murray, MD, MPH, Psychiatry, University of Colorado  

Amy Beeson, MD, Resident Physician, Medicine and Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Nadia Hoekstra, MD, Pediatric Resident Physician, Department of Pediatrics, University of 

Colorado 

Anne Frank, MD, Medicine and Pediatrics, Denver Health, Medicine and Pediatrics, University 

of Colorado 

Hannah Scarborough, MD, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Winnifred Hunter, PhD, CU Anschutz School of Medicine 

Phoutdavone Phimphasone-Brady, PhD, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado, 

Anschutz Medical Campus 

Sutton Higgins, MD, Internal Medicine - Pediatrics, University of Colorado 

Tim Jenkins, MD 

Luke Bacon, MD, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus - Department of Psychiatry 

Amanda Doria, LPC, Student & Resident Mental Health Triage Counselor, Department of 

Psychiatry, University of Colorado 
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Steven Berkowitz, MD, Psychiatry, CUSOM 

Eunice Kwon, MSW, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Rachel Hoffman, LPCC, University of Colorado 

Stephanie Jester, MSW, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Christine Garver-Apgar, PhD, Assistant Professor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Therese Casey, MSW, Faculty, Psychiatry, University of Colorado, Behavioral Health Clinician, 

Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Christopher Stille, MD, MPH, Professor and Section Head, Pediatrics, University of Colorado, 

Pediatrics, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Kristin M Jensen, MD, MSc, MD, Assistant Professor, General Academic Pediatrics, Children's 

Hospital Colorado, Assistant Professor, General Internal Medicine, University of Colorado 

Hospital 

Frances Adachi, MD, MPH, Fellow, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Lisa DeCamp, MD, MPH, Associate Professor, Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine, Associate Professor, General Pediatrics, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Jeffrey Merrion, Operations Staff 

Laura Judd-Glossy, PhD, Psychologist, Psychiatry, University of Colorado SOM 

Karen Dodd, NP, Senior Instructor Pediatric Medicine University of CO, The Child Health 

Clinic, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Hana Smith, MD 

Julie Rea, School of Medicine, University of Colorado Denver Anschutz Medical Campus  

Nicole Schryver, MSW, Early Childhood Mental Health Consultant, School Based Health 

Clinics, Denver Health  

Miriam Ben Abdallah, MD, Resident, Pediatrics, CHCO/DH 

Caroline Sanderson, MD, Resident, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Michelle Clementi, PhD, Assistant Professor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Anschutz Medical Campus, Pediatric Psychologist, Section of Child Neurology, Children's 

Hospital Colorado 

Evan Plys, PhD, Psychiatry, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Randi Libbon, MD, Assistant Professor, University of Colorado 

Linda Hilliker, Clinical Nurse Specialist, Psychiatry, University of Colorado, Psychiatric 

Provider, Psychiatry, Metropolitan State University of Denver 
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Sharon Hunter, PhD, Associate Professor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical 

Campus 

Yingying Rezmovits, MD, Behavioral Health, Denver Health 

Jonna von Schulz, PhD, School of Medicine, University of Colorado  

Nadia Hoekstra, MD, Pediatric Resident Physician, Department of Pediatrics, University of 

Colorado 

Margaret Tashjian, MD, University of Colorado 

Lynne Rosenberg, MD 

Kamleh Shaban, MD, Children’s Hospital Colorado, Department of Psychiatry, University of 

Colorado 

Elise M. Sannar, MD, Assistant Professor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado Health Sciences, 

Assistant Professor, Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Angela Webb, BA, Psychiatry Department, University of Colorado 

Rachael Anderson, MSW, LCSW, MBA, Division Administrator, Instructor, Department of 

Psychiatry, University of Colorado  

Elizabeth Diaz Ordaz, RN, Labor & Delivery, Rose Medical Center 

Mary Kohn, MD, Associate Professor of Clinical Practice of Pediatrics, Pediatrics, University of 

Colorado 

William Mundo, MPH, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine, Medical 

Student, Denver Health 

Megan Champion, NP, Clinical Director of Primary Care & Pediatrics, CU Family Health Clinic 

Sheridan Health Services, University of Colorado College of Nursing 

Brittany Rubin, PsyD, Postdoctoral Fellow, Psychiatry, CU School of Medicine 

David Keller, MD, Professor and Vice Chair, Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Students for Immigrant Health and Rights, Students, University of Colorado-Anschutz 

Richard Broadhurst, MD, MPH, Resident Physician, Departments of Internal Medicine and 

Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Bryn Gonzales, MD, Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Evelyn Hutt, MD, Retired University of Colorado Medical School faculty 

Robert Rosenthal, PsyD, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 
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Aviva K. Olsavsky, MD, Assistant Professor, Psychiatry, CU Anschutz School of Medicine, 

Assistant Professor, Pediatric Mental Health Institute, Children’s Hospital Colorado  

Samantha Robin, MD, Resident Physician, Medicine-Pediatrics, University of Colorado, 

Resident Physician, Medicine-Pediatrics, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Karen Frankel, PhD, Professor, Psychiatry, UCSOM, Professor, PMHI, Children's Hospital 

Colorado 

Dana Kennedy, MPH, Center for Health Progress 

Adison Petti, Master of Urban and Regional Planning Student 

Daniel Savin, MD, Professor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado  

Kelly Prado, NP, Aspen Leaf Holistic Mental Health  

Lauryn Sulley, NP, UCHealth  

Thuy-Quynh Le, MD, Resident, Internal Medicine-Pediatrics, University of Colorado 

Benny Chester, LCSW, Faculty, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Tiffany Lien, Student 

Walter Taylor, MS4, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Mi Tran, MD, Resident Physician, Internal medicine/Pediatrics, University of Colorado  

Caroline Vance, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Mary Wang, Medical Student 

Benny Chester, LCSW, Faculty, Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

Kira Grush, MD Student, Internal Medicine, University of Colorado School of Medicine, Denver 

Health 

Kyle McDaniel, MD Candidate 2021, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Kristina Sandquist, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Erika Becerra-Ashby, MD, Internal Medicine/Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine  

Kathryn Kalata, MD 

Nikki Bloch, Medical Degree Candidate, Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine 

Jim Garcia, MPA, Tepeyac Community Health Center 

Ayelet Talmi, PhD, Professor, Psychiatry and Pediatrics, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 
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Mayra Baca, NP, Acute Care Float Team, Children’s Hospital of Colorado, College of Nursing, 

University of Colorado Anschutz  

Natalie Nicholas, RN, College of Nursing, University of Colorado 

Michelle Mata, CNA 

Maureen L. Lenssen, NP, Senior Instructor, University of Colorado Department of Pediatrics, 

Children's Hospital Colorado 

Lillian Goodman, MD/MPH Candidate 2021, University of Colorado School of Medicine  

Mark Earnest, MD, Professor of Medicine, University of Colorado  

Regina Angelich Carlson, PsyD, Senior Faculty, Johnson Depression Center, CU Anschutz  

Alejandra Merjil, RN, Peer Mentor, Immigrant Services Program, Metropolitan State University 

of Denver  

Diane Sandman, RN 

Connor Fling, Medical Student, University of Colorado 

Brian Rothberg, MD, Associate Professor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine 

Amy Grubert, MPH, PA-C, Family Practice Pena Clinic, Denver Health 

Aki Suzuki, Bachelor of Arts, Communication Specialist, Psychiatry, CU Anschutz 

Alexis Ritvo, MD, MPH, Assistant Professor, Addiction Psychiatry Fellowship Program 

Director, Psychiatry, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Maria Albañil-Rangel, MSW, Immigrant Advocacy Coordinator, Tri-County Health Network 

Megan Wade, MD Candidate, Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Carly Weisenberg, MSW, Center for Health Progress 

Christine Campbell, RN, CU Anschutz 

Sean Iwamoto, MD, Assistant Professor of Medicine, Medicine/Endocrinology, University of 

Colorado School of Medicine, Staff Endocrinology Attending Physician, 

Medicine/Endocrinology, Rocky Mountain Regional VA Medical Center 

Michael Cortés, PhD, Executive Director, (CLLARO), Colorado Latino Leadership, Advocacy, 

& Research Organization, Scholar in Residence and Special Community Member, Graduate 

School of Social Work, University of Denver  

Jacqueline Schwarz, PhD 

Faith OBrian, MD, Pediatrics Resident Physician, Pediatrics, University of Colorado - Denver 
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Brieanne Kohrt, PhD, Assistant Professor, Graduate School of Professional Psychology, 

University of Denver, Assistant Professor, Child & Family Studies, California State University 

Hany Khattab, MD, Clinical Instructor, Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Amy Beeson, MD, Resident Physician, Medicine and Pediatrics, Denver Health 

Josue Estrella, BS, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado - Anschutz 

Medical Campus 

Cindy Firnhaber, MD, Infectious Disease, University of Colorado Anshutz Medical Center, 

Vivent Heathcare 

Brittany Redman, LPC 

Orah Fireman, MSW, School of Medicine, University of Colorado, Graduate School of Social 

Work, University of Denver 

Oluwatosin Adebiyi, Student  

Eniola Ogundipe, MD Student, 4th Year Medical Student, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Victor H. Cordero, PsyD, Director/Owner, Clinical Psychologist 

Kelly Glaze, PsyD, Assistant Professor, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

Michael Vrolijk, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

Michael Mattiucci, MD, MPH, Department of Pediatrics, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Medical Campus 

Misha Huang, MD, Assistant Professor, Department of Medicine, Division of Infectious 

Diseases, University of Colorado 

Mackenzie Garcia, MD/MPH Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine, Colorado 

School of Public Health 

Sarah Bardwell, MD, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Sara Scherrer, MD, Assistant Professor, Medicine-Infectious Diseases, UCH 

David Sabio, Fourth Year Medical Student MD/MPH c/o 2021, University of Colorado School 

of Medicine  

Haris Jasarevic, RN, Consult Psych, Denver Health and Hospital Authority 

Nicholas Breitnauer, MD, Denver Health 

Helene Kuffel, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Brooke Terkovich, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 
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Violette Simon, MD Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Rouna Mohran, MD Student, School of Medicine, UC Anschutz 

Alexandra Coluzzi, MD Student, CU Anschutz 

Michelle Driessnack, DPT Student, Physical Therapy, CU Anschutz 

Ignasis Gutierrez-Beasley, BS, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine 

Heath Austin, Research Faculty, Infectious Diseases, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical 

Campus 

Alla Yousif, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado School of Medicine  

Grace Katzenson, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Abigail Seipel, SPT, Student, Physical Therapy, CU Anschutz  

Nicholas Bianchina, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

Jason Nadeau, SPT, MS, Student Physical Therapist, School of Medicine, Physical Therapy 

Program, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 

Nikolai Harroun, Medical Student 

Carlos Franco-Paredes, MD, Associate Professor of Medicine and Infectious Diseases, Division 

of Infectious Diseases, University of Colorado 

Regan Pelloquin, MD Candidate, University of Colorado Anschutz  

Meredith Ware, Medical Student, Rocky Vista University 

Quinn Brummell, MPHc, Community and Behavioral Health, Colorado School of Public Health 

Cleveland Piggott, MD 

Taylor Palen, MSW 

Swati Mathur, MD 

Lorna Allen, NP, Dept of Medicine, University of Colorado Hospital  

Amber Kelusky, MSW 

Rachel Formantes, MSW, Instructor/Behavioral Health Clinician, Department of Psychiatry, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine, Behavioral Health Clinician, Pediatric Mental 

Health Institute, Children's Hospital Colorado 

Kiara Morrison, Student, Doctor of Physical Therapy Program, University of Colorado 

Lily Kong, MD Candidate, University of Colorado School of Medicine 
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Andres Henao, MD, Assistant Professor, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 

Kristine Erlandson, MD, Associate Professor, Medicine, University of Colorado, Epidemiology, 

Colorado School of Public Health 

Avalon Swenson, MS1 Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine  

Ronald Yang, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Brian Carter, MD Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

Katherine Branche, 4th Year Medical Student 

Kjelse Curtis, RN, Lead District Nurse, Re-3 School District  

Rachel Graham, MPH, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Elizabeth Kvach, MD, Family Medicine, Denver Health, Assistant Professor, Family Medicine, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Madelyn Mendlen, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Sadie Hasbrouck, PhD, Senior Instructor, Department of Psychiatry, University of Colorado, 

Children's Hospital Colorado 

Khamkeua Sipanya, Clinic, Asian Pacific Development Center 

Megan Brown, Medical Student, School of Medicine, University of CO Anschutz 

Branden Salomón, DPT, Doctor of Physical Therapy Program, CU Anschutz School of Medicine 

Graciela Salinas, MS, Physical Therapy, CU Anschutz 

John Knight, Student DPT, School of Medicine, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical 

Campus  

Melissa Tran, DPT Student, Physical Therapy, University of Colorado 

Hillary Dunlevy, MD, Assistant Professor, Internal Medicine, Infectious Diseases, University of 

Colorado 

Jessica Juan, DPT Student 

Ashley Curry, MD, Denver Health and Hospital Authority 

Emmeline Kim, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Megan Kunkel, MD Candidate 2021, 4th Year Medical Student, School of Medicine, University 

of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 

Lindsay Nicholson, MD, Infectious Diseases 

Lilia Cervantes, MD, Associate Professor, General Internal Medicine, University of Colorado 
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Roxanne Doanne, DPT Student, Doctor of Physical Therapy, CU School of Medicine 

Medha Gudavalli, MS2 

Vanessa Vergara, NP, Clinica Colorado  

Devin Fields, PsyD, Psychology Fellow, Integrated Pediatric Primary Care, Children's Hospital 

Colorado 

Katherine L Frasca, MD, Infectious Diseases, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus 

Caley Orr, PhD, Associate Professor, Cell and Developmental Biology, University of Colorado 

Anschutz, Associate Professor, Anthropology, University of Colorado Denver 

Patrick Huffer, MD, Family Medicine Physician, Family Medicine, Tepeyac Community Health 

Center 

Jennifer Thurston, MPA, Cell & Developmental Biology, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Medical Campus 

Kyle Grohbrugge, DPT Student, School of Medicine, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Graciela Salinas, MS, Physical Therapy, CU Anschutz 

Andrew Willis, MD Candidate, CU School of Medicine 

Nicholas Cleland, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Donna V. McGregor NP, NP, Faculty/Instructor of Medicine, Medicine/Infectious Disease, 

University of Colorado School of Medicine, Credentialed Provider, Infectious Disease, 

University of Colorado Hospital 

Kellie Thompson, RN, Patient Care Coordinator, Tepeyac Community Health Center 

Rita Lee, MD, Professor, Medicine, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Erin Bredenberg, MD, Assistant Professor of Hospital Medicine, Division of Hospital Medicine, 

University of Colorado Hospital 

Laura Bricklin, MD 

Oliver Bawmann, MD, Resident Physician, Internal Medicine-Pediatrics, University of Colorado 

School of Medicine  

Sarah Schwenk, NP, Senior Instructor, Psychiatry, University of Colorado School of Medicine, 

Nurse Practitioner, Behavioral Health, Vivent Health 

Yuna Park, MS, Professional Research Assistant, Ophthalmology, University of Colorado 

Anschutz Medical Campus 

Edward N. Janoff, MD, Professor of Medicine, Immunology and Microbiology, Dept of 

Medicine, University of Colorado Denver 
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Verenea Serrano, PhD, Assistant Professor, Psychiatry and Pediatrics, University of Colorado  

Ian Liu, MD Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Gabriel Yepes, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine  

Alison Dumas, SPT, Student Physical Therapist, Physical Therapy, University of Colorado 

Kristy Lambaren, NP 

Stephanie Bester, PhD, Postdoctoral fellow, Division of Infectious Diseases, University of 

Colorado School of Medicine 

Paulina Segovia, PA-C, Clinica Tepeyac 

Carolina Gutierrez, MD, Denver Health Hospital Authority  

David Scudder, MD, Resident Physician, Departments of Medicine and Pediatrics, University of 

Colorado School of Medicine 

Joseph Hsieh, MD 

Monica Patten, Medical Student, University of Colorado 

Sarina Perret, DPT 

Alison Abele, Medical Student, University of Colorado School of Medicine 

Brissa Santacruz, BS, School of Medicine, University of Colorado 

Hannah Paul, DDS Candidate, School of Dental Medicine, University of Colorado Anschutz 

Medical Campus 

Lauren Heery, BS, Medical Student, Department of Medicine, University of Colorado School of 

Medicine 

Maggie McCandless, DPT, School of Medicine, University of Colorado Anschutz Medical 

Campus 

 


